

Professor Emma Johnston AO FAA FTSE FRSN

Deputy Vice-Chancellor (Research)

15 June 2023

Professor Manuel Graeber Brain & Mind Research Centre Room 705, Level 7, Building F

By email: manuel.graeber@sydney.edu.au

## **Private and Confidential**

Dear Professor Graeber

## Review of Temporary Suspension from the Supervisor Register

The Pro-Vice-Chancellor (Researcher Training), Professor Louise Sharpe, wrote to you on 8 June 2023 to advise that she had decided to temporarily suspend you from the Supervisor Register for a period of 6 months. The temporary suspension was effective immediately.

Later on 8 June 2023, you sent me an email stating only, 'Please review as factually incorrect.' I have interpreted your email as a request for me to review Professor Sharpe's decision in accordance with paragraph 11(7)(g) of the University of Sydney's <u>Higher Degree by Research Supervision Policy 2020</u> ('HDR Supervision Policy').

## **Review outcome**

Having carefully considered the relevant information, including the reasons set out in her letter, I have decided to affirm Professor Sharpe's decision to temporarily suspend you from the Supervision Register. In making this decision, I have taken into account that there is